
 
NOTICE OF PROPOSED PLAN AND PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD  

HUNTERS POINT NAVAL SHIPYARD  
PARCELS E AND UC-3 

 
The U.S. Department of the Navy, in coordination with state and federal environmental regulatory 
agencies, encourages the public to comment on its Proposed Plan for cleanup of Parcels E and UC-3 at 
Hunters Point Naval Shipyard in San Francisco, California.  The Proposed Plan summarizes the remedial 
(cleanup) alternatives evaluated by the Navy and explains the reasons for identifying the preferred 
alternatives to address contamination at Parcels E and UC-3.    
 
PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 
The Navy invites interested members of the public to review and comment on the Parcels E and UC-3 
Proposed Plan during a Public Comment Period, from February 13, 2013, to March 15, 2013.  Public 
comments must be submitted in writing and must be received no later than March 15, 2013.  
Alternatively, members of the public are invited to attend a Public Meeting on February 28, 2013, from 
6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.  Public comments to the Proposed Plan will also be accepted at this meeting.   
If you have any questions or wish to comment on this project, please contact Mr. Keith Forman, Base 
Realignment and Closure (BRAC) Environmental Coordinator, BRAC Program Management Office 
West, 1455 Frazee Road, Suite 900, San Diego, CA 92108-4310; keith.s.forman@navy.mil;  
(619) 532-0913 office phone; (415) 308-1458 cell phone; (619) 532-0995 fax. 
 
PUBLIC MEETING 
The Navy will host a Public Meeting to discuss the Proposed Plan, answer questions, and accept public 
comments: 
 
Date:  February 28, 2013       Location:  Southeast Community Facility Commission Building 
Time:  6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.   Alex L. Pitcher Jr. Room 
      1800 Oakdale Avenue 
      San Francisco, CA 94124 
 
FOR MORE INFORMATION 
As of February 13, 2013, copies of the Proposed Plan and other site documents will be available for 
review at the two Information Repositories: 
 

City of San Francisco Main Library 
Government Information Center, 5th Floor 

100 Larkin Street 
San Francisco, CA 94102 

(415) 557-4500 
 
 

 Hunters Naval Point Shipyard Office Trailer
(Located across the street from the  
security entrance to the Shipyard) 

690 Hudson Avenue 
San Francisco, CA 94124 

 
 

And on the Hunters Point Naval Shipyard website:  
http://www.bracpmo.navy.mil 
 
Click “Prior BRAC” at the bottom of page, click on “Prior BRAC Installations” drop-down menu and select “Former NSY 
Hunters Point,” and then click on “View/Hide All Documents” and select “Parcels E and UC-3” 


